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Black Dog Meet

No. 153

Braemar

Friday 30th January - Sunday 1st February 2015

In Attendance
David Cameron

Gerry Feeney


Valerie Inglis

George Norman

Lorna Smith

Tony Smith



Wull Clark


Mountains Climbed

Friday

Tony & Lorna 


Creag Choinnich (538m)

Saturday
David,
Gerry, George


A walk in the forest, golf club



Lorna, Tony, Valerie


and up the middle of the A93



Wull






Weather

The weather was wild. Gale force winds down to street level and intense blizzards. Storms overnight and massive snow fall made for an interesting if somewhat unproductive weekend.

Notes / Highlights

On Friday Lorna and Tony arrived in Braemar with enough time to climb Creag Choinnich in cold, windy and snowy conditions. The only hill of the weekend.

David and I left Glasgow at 4 pm and made it to Glenshee just as the conditions were taking a real turn for the worse and there were a couple of dodgy moments driving over the high point at the ski centre. George and Gerry followed a couple of hours later from Montrose and by all accounts had a touch and go drive over and only just made it before the road at Spittal of Glenshee side was closed. However, it was cosy and safe in the bunkhouse, which we had to ourselves as all other sane people had cancelled.

The snow fell all night and by morning the road at the caravan site in Braemar was closed, as was the ski centre due to high winds making it too dangerous with badly drifting snow blocking the roads.

In view of the horrendous conditions the team went for a low level walk through the forest, up the middle of the A93 for a while and then back through the golf course. Beautiful in the winter wonderland but sore on any exposed areas with the wind whipping up the snow and blasting it in our faces.

Our post walk pint had to wait until tea time as the one and only hostelry open for business in the whole of Braemar was the Moorfield Hotel which didn’t open its doors until 5 pm! Afterwards we enjoyed our Burn’s Supper with David reading us an alternative address to the haggis provided by Kate at the bunkhouse. Good fun.

The storm raged all night and by morning we were close to being snowed in. The A93 south was still closed with no sign of opening for the foreseeable future, but the road east was passable. It took the seven of us, armed with shovels, ice scrapers and a lot of effort, a good hour and a half to get the four cars dug out of the drifting snow. And there are plenty of photos to prove it. We all had to go home through Ballater and Banchory where fortunately the road to Stonehaven was open or else the journey would have involved a detour through Aberdeen. 

All in all, it was a good weekend.

Next meet is Crianlarich, Friday 27th February to Sunday 1st March 2015. 

Meet organiser is David Cameron.

Valerie Inglis
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